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CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:40 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA 

Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Ratdka’s second, the Board unanimously vote to approve the proposed agenda.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously entered into Executive Session at 10:40 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon Completion of the session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 10:49 a.m.  

APPROVAL OF EXECUTIVE SESSION FINDINGS AND MINUTES
The members considered the findings made during the Executive Session held on September 18, 2014.  Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Ratdka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session.

The members reviewed minutes of the Executive Session held on August 21, 2014.  Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Ratdka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session as written.

APPROVAL OF BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES   

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on August 21, 2014.  Upon Mr. Radtka’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.      

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee:
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

Informal Hearing
Closed

  Pre-Charge
    Investigation   Criminally Charged  
Plum-150019

Plum-150005
  Plum-140039
    Plum-150021   Plum-150026
Plum-150025 

Plum-150020
  Plum-140048   




  Plum-150010


Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Kruger’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Complaint Committee report.

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISITICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for August 2014:     
            Plumber

     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %





          Tested

	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	         0
	           0
	       0
	       0%  

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	       33
	         13
	     20
	     39%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	         0
	           0
	       0
	       0%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	         7
	           3
	       4
	     43%

	                              TOTAL
	       40
	         16
	     24
	     40%


Ms. Bailey reported that 40 candidates were tested in August, 16 passed and 24 failed with a 40% passing rate. From January to August there was a 39% passing rate, and from the inception of the test there has been a 36% passing rate.  There are currently 12,986 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS

A. Licensing and Permitting Drain Cleaning
Mr. Kastner stated that correspondence, dated September 11, 2014, was received by Gerald Dorsey asking whether or not there is a need to be a licensed plumber to unclog drains using water pressure.  Mr. Kastner explained that an individual does not need a license or permit to unclog a drain provided the individual does use a cleanout. An individual cannot remove a trap or pull a toilet; if the seal of a trap is broken, the activity would constitute the provision of plumbing services.  An individual will need to be trained in backflow prevention making sure a backflow devise is used to protect the potable water supply.  Mr. Kastner requested for Ms. Bailey to send a response to Mr. Dorsey.          

B. Energy Code Update

Mr. Wagner from J. Richard Wagner PE, LLC briefly updated the Board on the energy code.  Mr. Wagner stated that the energy code will be published in the Maryland Register on October 3, 2014.  There will be a public hearing held on October 10, 2014, in Crownsville, Maryland.  Mr. Wagner recommended that four sections be omitted from the code.  Mr. Wagner further explained that five sections of the code dealing with energy efficiency should be adopted.  Mr. Kastner requested that Mr. Wagner e-mail him his concerns and follow-up with Baltimore County.

C. Compressed Air Update

Mr. Radtka briefly stated that the Compressed Gas Association (CGA) writes standards and guidelines for compressed gases.  The CGA does not regulate in any jurisdiction in the State of Maryland.  Mr. Radtka further explained that he met with Mr. John Carr and Mr. Nick Wagner from the Fire Marshall’s office, whom stated that they review anything dealing with compressed air related to fire.  A practicing professional engineer may check compressed air systems with exception of medical gases (only compressed gases outside of medical).  According to Mr. Carr, the Fire Marshall’s office only gets involved when it pertains to life safety (fire suppression systems).  

AAG Kinstler inquired as to whether other states regulate compressed air systems.  Mr. Radtka stated that he has found no other state regulates compressed air systems.  ASME B31.1 Power Piping Code, ASME 31.8 Standards of Pressure Piping and the CGA write standards and guidelines for compressed air engineering systems. Mr. Radtka suggested to the Board to respond to the HVACR Board.  He also suggested pursuing regulating compressed air systems. When asked, AAG Kinstler advised that the Board does not have the authority to regulate compressed air systems without statutory language authorizing such oversight. Further, AAG Kinstler explained that the deadline for proposing Departmental legislation for the 2015 Legislative Session has passed, but that trade organizations or private citizens could pursue prospective legislation.  
Ms. Bailey informed Mr. Radtka that a response had been sent to the HVACR Board.  Mr. Radtka had no further information to report on this matter. Mr. Kastner and the Committee thanked Mr. Radtka for his efforts in explaining the process. After the report, the Board felt the consumer was protected under the formalities of the process.  No further investigation is needed at this time.          
NEW BUSINESS
A.  CSST Piping
The Board considered the matter of CSST gas piping.  AAG Kinstler advised that the Maryland Commission of Real Estate Appraisers, Appraisal Management Companies and Home Inspectors have enacted a regulation that provides that, as a standard of professional practice, in the inspection of a plumbing system, a home inspector must report on the existence of CSST gas piping and recommend that a property owner have a licensed master electrician inspect the bonding for sufficiency.  COMAR 36.07.07A (5) and (B)(4).  Mr. Kastner stated that the CSST piping discussion will be tabled to next scheduled meeting.  

B. Master Natural Gas Fitter Requirements 

Mr. Kastner stated that an individual shall have a current Master Natural Gas Fitter’s licensed from the State of Maryland, Baltimore City, Baltimore County or WSSC; or until October 1, 2002, have at least four (4) years of experience, and completed an approved training program; or possess an HVACR Master or Master Restricted license, have at least two (2) years of gas fitting experience as a journey gas fitter under a master gas fitter, plumber or HVACR master, who is found to be approved, and pass an examination.
C. Proposed Legislation – Location of Nonmetallic Sanitary Sewer Piping 

Ms. Bailey introduced legislation proposed by lobbyist, Bruce Bereano on behalf of Miss Utilities.  The proposed legislation requires that any person who installs certain nonmetallic sanitary sewer piping after a certain date shall attach a tracer wire to the pipe so the pipe can be located. Ms. Bailey further explained that the Board may either support or disapprove this legislation.  After a brief discussion, the Board recommended to add the following language in BOLD below:

Tracer wire, nonmetallic sanitary sewer piping that discharges to public or private systems shall be locatable. An insulated copper tracer wire, 18 awg minimum in size and suitable for direct burial or an equivalent product shall be utilized. The wire shall be installed in the same trench as the sewer within 12 inches (305 mm) of the pipe and shall be installed to within five feet (1524 mm) of the building wall to the point where the building sewer intersects with the public or private system to a point of disposal. At a minimum, one end of the wire shall terminate above grade in an accessible location that is resistant to physical damage, such as with a cleanout or at the building wall.

Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to support the Proposed Legislation – Location of Nonmetallic Sanitary Sewer Piping with amended changes.         

CORRESPONDENCE

A. Heat Pump Water Heater Mandate 

Mr. Yates from NH Yates briefly discussed about the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) heat pump water heater mandate.  DOE is mandating new efficiency requirements for water heaters to include an electrical water heater greater than 55 gallons must utilize heat pump technology, effective April 16, 2015.  Based on this requirement, these heaters may not fit in the homes of today, where the percentage may be much higher than those limited to open type basement applications only. There are no further significant changes. The code effects only manufacturing.  Mr. Radtka provided additional information regarding the 2015 NAECA mandated product changes, year-end planning for State water heaters.     

B.  ICCP, LLC

Mr. Kastner stated that correspondence was received by Carroll L. Mathew Jr., from Integrated Cross Connection Partners (ICCP), LLC, dated on September 5, 2014.  According to Business Occupations and Professional Article, §12-306 9(c), Annotated Code of Maryland, ICCP, LLC provided the Board with updated information about their program as required by law. Backflow instructors in attendance will be credited 4.0 hours of continuing education.    
C. Questions about Plumbers and Gas Fitters in Maryland and Approved Products for Use

Mr. Kastner reviewed with the Board correspondence received by Ed Collins from NiSource Gas Distribution Pipeline Safety & Compliance, dated September 8, 2014.  Mr. Collins inquired as to whether or not the Board had a list of approved products for use in natural gas service.  After the Board’s discussion, Mr. Kastner stated that products have to meet code requirements as outlined in NFPA 54 2012 edition and NFPA 58 2011 edition.  Product requests must be submitted to the Board for approval.
D. Licensing Concern to be Addressed at Board Meeting Thursday 
Mr. Kastner reviewed with the Board correspondence received by Ms. Debbie Huber from MTS Plumbing & Heating, Inc., dated September 15, 2014.  Ms. Huber inquired whether the company’s master plumber requires a special license for the company to list hydronic heating service on the company website.  AAG Kinstler referred to the HVACR license exemption for a licensed master plumber providing hydronic heating services.  Business Regulation Article, § 9A-103 (7), Annotated Code of Maryland.  

After the Board’s discussion, Mr. Kastner directed Ms. Bailey to send a response to Ms. Huber and courtesy copy the Better Business Bureau, stating that the HVACR law exempts plumbing contractors from the HVACR license requirement to provide services related to hydronic heating services.        

E.  Master Natural Gas Fitter Exam  

Mr. Kastner reviewed correspondence with the Board, dated September 17, 2014, from a Maryland HVACR Master licensee requesting to take the Master Natural Gas Fitter’s exam.  The individual stated that he holds a master HVACR license in good standing and has worked under many natural gas fitters and plumbers throughout his years.  From 1998 thru 2003, he had been employed with Sears & Roebuck where he installed gas furnaces and boilers under the supervision of a master gas fitter.  After a brief discussion by the Board, Mr. Kastner requested for Ms. Bailey to respond to the individual requesting that he submit an application to PSI examination services providing documentation of his work experience verified by a master gas fitter.  

COUNSEL’S REPORT

None.

CHAIR’S REPORT

None.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Bailey announced to the Board that after 24 years of service, Brenda Clark will be retiring from the State of Maryland.  On behalf of the Board, Mr. Kastner thanked Ms. Clark for her service as the Plumbing Board secretary and wished her a happy retirement.     

ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 11:50 a.m.
Michael Kastner 
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